# BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

## BORN

ARTHUR-CAMPELLONE - Hi, my name is Dario Joseph. I was born on October 9, 1997, weighing 7 lbs. 5 oz. Big brother Marlon is thrilled with my arrival. Proud parents are Lorraine and Alberto. Proud grandparents are Mary and Hartley Arthur of Huntingdon and Dora and Giuseppe Campellone of LaSalle. Another great grandson for Mrs. Rosina Campellone of LaSalle.

BROOKS - Elliot Gordon was proud to announce "I'm here. I was born on Thursday, October 30, 1997 at 9:18 p.m., weighing 8 lb. My happy parents are Céline Raby and Ken Brooks. Grandparents are Gordon and Mary Brooks all of Franklin Centre. I'm the newest Brooks on Brooks Rd."

# Mrs. Aline Gagnon-Daoust dies in Montreal, aged 59

Aline Gagnon Daoust died October 26 at the Montreal General Hospital, follow-ing a longterm battle against cancer. She was 59.

The former Huntingdon resident was the wife of St-Anicet's Roger Daoust, an intergal part of The Gleaner for 35 years. She is survived by her husband and children Martin and Nathalie.

Mrs. Daoust also leaves to mourn sisters Ghislaine and Micheline, brothers Claude and Yvon, and many relatives and friends.

Visitation was held October 29 and 30 at Huntingdon's Montpetit & Sons Funeral Home, with the funeral service October 30 at St. Joseph Church in Huntingdon.

Donations to the Oncology Department Foundation of the Montreal General Hospital would be appreciated by the family.

(HT/trVF)

# IN MEMORIAM

FARQUHAR, Jerry - In loving memory of our dad who died Nov. 3, 1985.

You gave us love in the fullest measure Care, devotion and memories we treasure You shared our hopes, our dreams, our tears Thank you Daddy for those precious years.
Always in our hearts, Laurie & Mary

McCRACKEN, Harold - In loving memory of a dear husband who passed away November 5, 1983. When my thoughts go back as they often do I treasure the memories I have of you This day is remembered and quietly kept No words are needed, I shall never forget,

Sadly missed by Dorothy



On October 11, 1997, Yvon Phil Gagnon and Korin Gale Gustafson were married at their vacation home at Emerald Isle off the coast of North Carolina

Yvon Gagnon is the son of the late Zenon and Ursule Gagnon from Huntingdon. Korin Gustafson originates from Boston. Both make their home and work in Raleigh, NC.

# CARD OF THANKS

Relatives and friends. You had the kindness, at the time of the death of Albert Reid, which occurred on October 3, 1997 at the age of 82 years, to show us by a personal gesture the part you took in our sor-row. We were deeply moved and wish to sincerely express our gratitude. Sincere thanks to Dr. Kevin Brissette, the Huntingdon CLSC team, and the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital.

From his children

The wife and family of Marshall Hooker wishes to express sincere thanks and our appreciation to family, neighbors and friends for kind expressions, sympathy, cards, phone calls, donations of food and donations to charity in memory of Marshall. Your thoughtfulness will always be remembered. Jeanie & Family

Our sincere thanks for the many acts of kindness including visits, cards, gifts of food and flowers at the time of Alton's death. Your thoughtfulness is greatly appreciated. We feel fortunate to be living in greatly appreciated, we look such a supportive community.

Ruth Graham & family

A special thank you to Dr. Bedrossian and all the 3rd floor staff of the Centre Hospitalier Régional du Suroit, Valleyfield.

Lorraine, Alberto, Marlon & Dario Campellone

Sincere thanks to Drs. Carl Czuboka, F. Wiegand, D. Stern and the staff of St. Mary's Hospital for their excellent care and compassion. Also, a heartfelt thank you to my family and friends for expressions of concern, gifts, cards, flowers and visits. It's great to live in such a caring community.

Beryl Myatt

# ZÉNON GAGNON 1910 - 1997



Following the death of Zenon Gagnon, Mr. which occured on October 15, 1997, we would like to thank all those who showed us marks of sympathy. sympathy, either by flowers, cards, mass offerings, visits to the parlour or attendance at the funeral.

Thank you also to the Dames Chrétiennes for the lunch served at the Parish Hall.

Please, consider those thanks as personally addressed to you.

The Gagnon Family

### CARD OF THANKS The family of the late



Lucien "Spot" Galipeau

Wish to express their sincere appreciation to family & friends for their kind expressions of sympathy. Your presence at the funeral, the cards, flowers and masses helped us through the most difficult time of our lives. Please accept this as our personal thank you.